

The Hon, Robert Borsak MLC

Parliament of New South Wales Legislative Council Shooters Fishers and Farmers Party



Mr Miles Brennan Vehicle Standards & ICT Services Four Wheel Drive Australia

Dear Mr Brennan,

I am writing to you about the National Alignment Campaign that will cover 4WDs and many other vehicles across Australia that have had Modifications made. As you are aware at present each State and Territory have different Laws and Regulations on vehicles with Modifications. In very recent times, Qld Police and Transport Officers have enforced Queensland Regulations that have resulted in interstate drivers having vehicles defected and in some cases issued with an Infringement Notice and or being Impounded.

The Shooters Fishers and Farmers Party will be running Candidates in 26 Lower House seats and in the Upper House in the upcoming NSW Election, and will also be standing Candidates across Australia for the Senate in the next Federal Election. This will enable the SFFP to give the support that is required in Parliament to introduce new Legislation.

Further, former Senator Ricky Muir began working on this problem when he was in Office, Ricky is now a member of the Shooters Fishers and Farmers Party and his input and knowledge will be an important part of addressing this issue.

Therefore this Campaign to bring in Federal Legislation to cover this issue that is Australia wide has our Full Support.

We look forward to working with Four Wheel Drive Australia and discussing any further information you may have, and to arrange a meeting to discuss the matters further when and if required.

Yours sincerely,

The Hon. Robert Borsak, MLC